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President’s Message 

First of all, I want to thank everyone for their 
calls, texts and emails about my husband, Larry. He 
is getting stronger, but still not able to swallow 
enough to do liquid foods yet, but he will get 
there!!  I want to thank Jerre for running the 
meeting. I heard she did a fantastic job! 

Good news! We currently have 33 on our list for our 
December social dinner at Kaminski's BBQ at 6 pm 
on December 9th. If anyone else would like to join 
us last minute, call me by December 1st so we can 
adjust the number. 

The December 2nd Board meeting will be at Jerre 
Meyer's house at 6:30. 
I hope everyone has a great Thanksgiving holiday 
and will see everyone soon. 

Candy Mittag 
President 

Patchwork Post

Webmaster: Shelly Gragg    Charleen Renne: Newsletter Editor     Email: FriendshipQuiltersSD@gmail.org 


Speakers & Workshops at 
a Glance


Peggy Martin

Workshop:  Sun. Sept. 15

Lecture:  Mon. Sept. 16


Melanie Chang

Lecture:  Mon. Oct 14

Workshop:  Wed. Oct. 16


Jan Krentz

Lecture:  Mon. Nov. 4

Workshop: Sat. Nov. 16


Holiday Party

Dec. 9  Kaminski’s


Game Night

Jan. 13, 2020


Karen Cunigan    

Lecture:  Feb. 10, 2020


Philanthropy

March 9, 2020


Demos & Desserts

April 6, 2020


Wendy Mathson

Lecture:  Mon. May 11

Workshop:  Sat. May 16


End of Year Party

June 8, 2020
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 November was a great meeting! Jan Krentz gave a 
lecture on "One Woman's Journey". She had 6 
suitcases full of quilts! When she travels she never 
can bring such a large trunk show. But Jan lives in 
Poway and has been a member of our guild since 
1998! She specializes and designs patterns in 
diamond, stars and X Plus motifs.  She showed us how 
different striped fabric can be made into interesting layouts.  
She continues to design new patterns all the time. I find her work very 
amazing and creative.  
 She has a sold out workshop for this month of November. I have 8 new 
students on a waiting list. She said she would do another "Quick Faux Diamonds" 
workshop for us in the future. So if you like to sign the waiting list, we will try 
to get a class in January. Next month of December we have our Holiday Party 
and will not have a speaker. As always thanks for coming to our 

meetings and supporting the love of quilting.  
     Mary Tabar 
     Programs

Programs

Jan’s Workshop 

We had a wonderful day with Jan exploring 
her techniques with diamonds and sharing 
ideas with a delightful group of quilters. 
Thank you, Jan, for a great day and great 
learning experience. 
Look for other opportunities with Jan Krentz 
in the future at Paradise Sewing. Yea! 
   Charleen Renne
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   Income/expenses for November 2019 

Income: 
Membership $195.00 
Loot Locker $57.55 
Opp. Of the month $60.00 
Retreat. $900.00 

Total Deposit $1212.55 

Retreat $  will be used for retreat in May 2020. 

Expenses: 
Library $20.15 
Speaker $400.00 
Meals $12.93 
Storage $108.00 

Total $541.08 

Rent was pre-paid in Oct 2019 

Bank Balance from October     $16,402.23 
Deposit.                                            1,212.55 
Expenses.                                          (541.08) 

Balance of checking                 $17,073.70 

Jerre Meyer 
Treasurer 

Treasurer’s Report

More Notes 🎵🎵  

There will be NO PHD/
UFO at the holiday 
dinner.   
Remember that our 
January program is a 
rollicking Game Night.   
We will have quilt-related  
Games and  
PRIZES, of course! 
It’s going to be lots of 
FUN.  That’s  
January 13, 2020. 
AND we have a new 
Membership team.  
Dianne Decker-Houser 
and Margaret Byrne have 
taken up the challenge. 
Don’t be surprised if you 
see them at the 
Membership table at 
Guild meetings.  Thanks 
ladies.
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LOOT LOCKER - 

NOVEMBER MEETING 

Thank you everyone who participated 
in the November Loot Locker.  We 
were able to gather a grand total of 
$57.55.  We won't be meeting in 
December so you have time to look 
through your stash and see if there 
are items you would love to bring to 
our next meeting.  

Everything is welcome! 


Fondly, Pam Schmidt  

Philanthropy

 I want to give a special “shout-out” to Tina Jacobson and her friends. She belongs 
to a church group which donated 20. .. you read that correctly….TWENTY….quilts to us 
last month! I delivered half of them to Elizabeth Hospice and the other half to Quilts 
Beyond Borders. Wow! I can’t begin to thank you enough, Tina! Please pass our gratitude 
on to the members of your group. In addition to that, I delivered 5 quilts to Kid 
Comfort, 32 placemats to Meals on Wheels, 7 quilts to Project Linus.

 I know this is a busy time of the year and you may have limited time to be 
sewing, but please know that needs are not diminished now. In fact, our quilts and 
placemats are probably appreciated now more than ever! I am not sure how many Kid 
Comfort Quilt kits I will be able to distribute at the December meeting. If you think 
you could get a quilt made between Dec. 9 and Jan. 13, would you please email me in 
response to this newsletter. That will give me an idea of how many kits to pick up. 
Please, folks….. those kits are easily made in half a day and they go to such a good 
cause. 

Also, a reminder:  I need all of the Kid Comfort quilts taken at the Nov. meeting to be 
returned by Dec. 9. Even if you do not attend the meeting. I can come to your house 
and pick up your quilt if you need me to.


Happy Holidays to one and all!  Ho, Ho, Ho
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Philanthropy 2 
 We quilters are very blessed, aren’t we?! We have such a creative outlet that 
is so personally enjoyable and yet worthwhile; and our hobby gives us an 
opportunity to meet other great quilters. I have never met a quilter who wasn’t a 
genuinely nice person. And with that I wish you a very Happy Thanksgiving.

 I would certainly like to thank Karla Seyb-Stockton for putting labels on 
everything we give away. The other person I would certainly give a "shout out" to is 
Pam Schmidt. She is so wonderful about taking the initiative to see how she can be 
helpful. She has helped by assembling kits for Kid Comfort, keeping the storeroom in 
order, taking pieces of fabric that we can't use and assembling them into useful 
packs, and making kits to be quilted after the tops have been turned in. This all 
happens on top of her responsibilities with Loot Locker and the 4th of July Quilt 
Show. She is an invaluable, kind, and generous friend.


Ruth O’Neil

Philanthropy

Thank you to our Sponsor

Paradise Sewing 
Committed to Sewing Satisfaction 

• Machines, Accessories, Embellishments, 
• Fabric, Threads and Notions
• Informative classes for all ages and skill levels 
• Personal one-on-one lessons and 

Service 
With over 30 years combined expertise in sewing machine and serger service and 
repair of all makes and models, Paradise Sewing is your one stop solution to all 
your sewing machine needs. 

No appointment necessary!  Bring your machine in for a FREE estimate!  
858-679-9808  

13242 Poway Road Poway, CA 92064 | PH: (858) 679-9808 | info@paradisesewing.com HOURS: Monday 
- Friday 10-6, Saturday 10-4, *Closed Sunday 
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